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Town of Fairhaven
Massachusetts

Office of the Board of Selectmen
40 Center Street
Fairhaven, MA 02719

Tel: {508) 979-4023
Fax: (508) 979-4079
selectmen@Fairhaven-MA.gov

Economic Development Committee Charge

On June 5, 2017 the Board of Selectmen voted to set the following updated charge for the
Economic Development Committee:

1. That the Board of Selectmen approve the following mission statement for the committee:
“The mission of the Fairhaven Economic Development Committee is to enhance the
existing business community, attract new business, attract new customers, and encourage
redevelopment and new development as may be advisable in order to increase the Town's
property tax revenues, income, job base and overall economic health."

2. Regarding the composition of the Committee, the membership shall consist of six (6) at-
large members with ties and experience in Fairhaven, to be appointed by the Board of
Selectmen; one representative member from the Board of Selectmen; and one
representative from the Planning Board, to be appointed by the Planning Board. The
Planning and Economic Development Director shall serve as non-voting ex-officio staff
member.

3. All termms shall be one year terms.

Accepted June 5, 2017

Amended by vote of the Board of Selectinen on August 17, 2020 to add an additional at-large member, and remove
the Town Administrator as a non-voting ex-officio staff member.

Rev.08/17/2020
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Subject: School Committee

D1

»  Cathleen Marchessault < Fri, Jul 30,

to mbouchard

You are viewing an attached message. Town of Fairhaven Mail can't verify
the authenticity of attached messages.

Ms Bouchard,

| am writing to express my interest in the school committee vacancy. | am registered to vote in the town of Fairha
Please let me know if there is any information you need from me,

Sincerely,
Cathleen Marchessault

33 Huttleston Ave
Fairhaven MA 02719

Sent from my iPhone
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Dear Tim Cox
I would like to start a 2 acre shellfish farm off of my property on East side of Sconticut Neck.
The address of the property is 103 Windswept Dr. Fairhaven Ma and it is Plot 41—8A

Thank You

Dennis Leahey _







Harbormaster Cox noted that they have met with the State and plotted a preliminary area for
the new site. He presented this to the committee. They are looking for Town approval to
move forward. Harbormaster Cox also noted this is an 8-12 month process. Mr. Hebert
made the motion to support the request form NMI. Mrs. Potter seconded the motion. The
motion passed unanimously.

Progress at Union Whart:

Harbormaster Cox displayed some pictures of the ongoing construction at the Wharf while
explaining some of the work that is happening. The Town is now looking into tarring the
entire wharf.

Chairman McNamara then read a letter from Town Council regarding the issue of the land
swap at Union Wharf. Discussion ensued regarding opinions about the agreement.

Harbormaster Cox updated the committee on the water situation at the Wharf. He has three
quotes coming shortly.

Any Other Business:
Mr. Hobson asked if the Waterway Rules & Regulations are approved at Town Meeting in

June, when will they begin to be enforced. Selectmen Espindola believes as soon as it is
adopted but will validate that with Town Council.

Mr. Hobson asked for an update on the opening of the coves. Harbormaster Cox stated he
will be closing North Cove and opening Round & Senior. The date is to be determined by the
State.

The next meeting will be May 6, 2021.

Motion to adjourn made by Harbormaster Cox, Mr. Hebert seconded. Passed unanimously.
The meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm.

Respectively submitted,

Sheri Souza

Recording Secretary

Approved 5/6/21







Chairman McNamara asked about the status of the water. Harbormaster Cox is waiting for
the final bids to come in then they can start work.

Harbormaster & Ramp Updates:

Harbormaster Cox put in the floats at Seaview Boat ramp. Waiting for a real low tide in order
to meet the Fire Department at Hoppy's to hose down the ramp. Harbormaster Cox then
displayed pictures of a boat fire at Pease Park boat ramp. There is some damage to the
ramp. Waiting on the insurance company for the go ahead to fix it. In the meantime there is
no safety issues.

Chairman McNamara asked for any on progress on the land swap from Selectmen
Espindola. Selectmen Espindola deferred to Harbormaster Cox for any update.
Harbormaster Cox asked Attorney Crotty if this issue has to go back in front of Town Meeting
to be voted on and the answer was no it does not. He will work on getting the layout of the
land swap. Discussion ensued regarding getting details on the swap. Information has been
requested of Ms. Graves.

Committee Appointments:
Chairman McNamara addressed the board on whether or not they would like to remain on the
board for the upcoming year.

Any Other Business:

Mr. Jones asked whether we have GIS mapping capabilities in Town or through the
Harbormasters Office. Harbormaster Cox believes the planning has access to GIS mapping.
He also noted we are trying to get on board with the Building Departments permitting
program. This may have the mapping involved that we need. Chairman McNamara spoke of
a few different inexpensive programs he uses that may be worth looking into as well.

Mr. Jones then asked the Board to allow him to look into shell recycling. Martha’s Vineyard
Shellfish Group has a recycling program where they put shells in salt ponds for oyster growth.
Harbormaster Cox spoke about the Nature Conservancy receiving Covid-19 grant money and
they will be planting oysters but he believes the shell program will be able to help restock
Fairhaven.

Mr. Hobson mentioned the building at Hoppy’s Landing needs repairing. Harbormaster Cox
said he has planned to the maintenance with his crew. Mr. Hobson asked how much money

is the Hoppy's Landing Revolver. Harbormaster Cox will have that for the next meeting.

Mr. Hobson asked about the rule for bringing 5 gallons containers to the boat ramp.
Harbormaster Cox stated you can bring a sealed jerry jug to the boat.

The next meeting will be June 3, 2021.




Motion to adjourn made by Harbormaster Cox, Chairman McNamara seconded. Passed
unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 7:49 pm.
Respectively submitted,
Sheri Souza

Recording Secretary

Approved June 10, 2021













6:50PM

D3


vicki
Typewritten Text
D3

vicki
Typewritten Text
6:50 PM


D4


vicki
Typewritten Text
D4












































El

Town of Fairhaven
Board of Health

Town Hall - 40 Center Street + Fairhaven, MA 02719
Telephone: (508) 979-4023 ext. 125 - Fax: (508) 979-4079

Michael Ristuccia, Chair

Peter DeTerra, Vice-Chair

Kevin Gallagher, Clerk

David D. Flaherty Jr, RS, Health Agent

MEMO
DATE: August 20, 2021
TO: Fairhaven’s Selectboard
FROM: David D. Flaherty Jr., RS
Fairhaven’s Health Agent
RE: Possible Masking Mandates for Fairhaven’s Municipal Buildings

Dear Chairman Espindola,

The Town of Fairhaven’s COVID-19 positivity rate has risen to 5.41% as of last Friday. This means that
out of the 1,276 COVID-19 tests administered to Fairhaven residents during the past two weeks, over 5%
were positive. This is probably due to a number of factors, the most likely one being mostly
symptomatic, i.e. “sick” people, are the main recipients of the tests. Regardless, this is a trend of
concern and should he addressed. Because of this | would continue to recommend:

Face coverings should be mandated in municipal buildings beginning next week if the positivity
rate has not declined. I will know next Friday morning what the rate is as that is when the data from DEP
is released. However, you may wish to implement this mandate sooner instead as that is your
prerogative. At this time, my recommendation is to wait until next week to implement any new face
covering policies in municipal buildings. Thank you.

Mt 8249

David D. Flaherty Jr., RS
Health Agent

Cc: BOH
file
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Fairhaven Historical Commuission

40 Center Street
Fairhaven, MA 02719

Wayne Oliveira
Chairman

MEMO

Date: August 12, 2021
From: Chairman Wayne Oliveira
To: Fairhaven Select Board

RE: Resignation of Suzan Galpin, appeintment of David Braga

Please be advised with the resignation of full time member Suzan Galpin, the Historical Commission
voted at their meeting on August 11, 2021 to appoint associate member David Braga to the full time
position. Currently there are three associate positions vacant.
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